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Notes of meeting held Friday 6th March 2009
Edge Hill University. Omrskirk
1. Present: 
             John Playle, Steve Pryjmachuk & John Baker - Manchester; Alan Simpson -City; Linda Cooper & Ben Hannigan- Cardiff; Mairi Byrne & Cathy Griffiths - Edge Hill; Susanne Forest  - NHS Education for Scotland; Hugh Masters - Edinburgh Napier; Micheal Coffey - Swansea; David Coyle - Chester; Sheila Dixon, Gill Maidens & Joy Clayton – Wolverhampton; Sandy McCornish - Stirling; John Rawlinson – Plymouth; Lisa Woods & Grahame Smith - Liverpool John Moores; Greg Rooney - Hertfordshire; Andy Mercer – Bournmouth; Russell Ashmore* – Sheffield Hallam; Christina Lyons, Karen Wright & Mick Mckeown – Central Lancashire; Mary Chambers – Kingston; Mike McGowan – Bedfordshire; Christine Hogg & Naomi Sharples – Salford. 
2. Apologies:
             Bob Rankin & John Hurley - Dundee; Karina Lovell - Manchester; Paul Linsley - Lincoln; Ian Beech & Anne Fothergill – Glamorgan; Jarlath McKenna - Waterford Institute; Ian Hulatt – RCN MHA; Martin Anderson – Nottingham; Alyson Kettles – Aberdeen; Hugh McKenna – Ulster;  Joanne Sale – Bedfordshire; Ann Jackson – RCN; Patrick Callaghan - Nottingham; Debbie Corby - Bradford; Betty Harris – Derby; Rick Fothergill - Cumbria; Mark Wilbourn & Enkanhah Sooboodoo – London South Bank; Joy Duxbury – Central Lancashire; Stephen Hemingway & Steven Lyon – Huddersfield; Debbie Banks – Robert Gordon; Gordon Mitchell – Teeside; Lai Chan – Edge Hill; Ian Price – Thames Valley; Jim Turner – Sheffield Hallam.
3. Welcome and Introductions

Linda Cooper welcomed everyone and thanked Edge Hill University for hosting the meeting.
4.
Presentations from Host Institution
The following presentations were made by staff from Edge Hill University.
Introduction 

Mental Health and Learning Disability Provision within the Faculty of Health at Edge Hill University. 

Mairi Byrne, Head of Department Mental Health and Learning Disabilities

Presentation One
"The continuing mission to boldly go where not many have gone….yet!: Mode neutral and the application into mental health nurse education and beyond."

Judith Ball and Julie Owen, Senior Lecturers

Presentation Two

Re-embracing Care for the Body: Revaluing Physical Health Care of Mental Health Service users

Dr Angela Cotton, Senior Lecturer

Presentation Three
Consulting on a Marginalised Community

Dr Tony Keating, Senior Lecturer

Presentation Four

"Carers experiences of coping with a family member with a diagnosis of Schizophrenia"

Richard Kitt, Senior Lecturer  

5.
Business items/Tasks
i. Update NPNR Conference 24th & 25th September 2009 -

MHNA(UK) members Alan Simpson, John Playle, Russell Ashmore and Linda Cooper are on the NPNR Conference Organising Committee. MHNA(UK) have increased their involvement with the RCN in order to ensure that the conference continues to be a success.  Alan Simpson reported that the Theme for the conference is “Mental Health Nursing Research: Measuring Success – Multiple perspectives”. Keynote speakers will include; 

· Richard Lakeman, Lecturer, Dublin City University, Ireland
· Diana Rose, PhD, Senior Lecturer in User-Led Research, Institute of Psychiatry, King's College London
· Len Bowers, Professor of Psychiatric Nursing and Head of Research, City University.

· Theo Stickley, Associate Professor of Mental Health, School of Nursing, University of Nottingham.
 Concurrent, workshops and posters are invited which fall into the following themes:
· Measuring outcomes in mental health nursing 
· Research into practice: Practice development 
· Service users' and carers' research

· Research in education 
· Social inclusion 

All are strongly encouraged to promote and support the conference with abstracts and delegates.  Deadline for abstracts 15th May 2009. Reduced price places (£30) will be available for students.

ii. Update on UK Academy of Nursing, Midwifery & HV Research – 

John Playle and Patrick Callaghan are now jointly representing MHNA UK on this group.  John Playle and Alan Simpson attended the Academy Colloquium and launch of Academy on 26/2/09 in London. 

Alan reported back on the official launch of the Academy of Nursing, Midwifery and Health Visiting Research (UK). The Academy has been established as a collaborative enterprise by the Royal College of Nursing, CPHVA - UNITE and the Royal College of Midwives in partnership with The Council of Deans for Health, the Nurse Directors group of the Association of UK University Hospitals, the Association for Leaders in Nursing, the Queens Nursing Institute, Mental Health Nurse Academics UK, the UK Clinical Research Facility Network and Nurses in Primary Care Research.

The Academy wishes to play an active part in maximising research for patient benefit and enhancing the return of the public's investment in health related research. The prime concern of the Academy is to 'to be an expert collaborative voice for all aspects of research involving nursing, midwifery and health visiting in the UK, including policy development, its implementation and evaluation through negotiation and dialogue with other key stakeholders. 

One of the first initiatives has been to establish a register of mentors with suitable experience to support those trying to develop their clinical academic career. More information available at http://www.researchacademy.co.uk/
ii.
MHN representation at DH CNO level - England
Ben Thomas confirmed that he would be attending the meeting on June 19th to present and discuss his values and priorities in the new role
iii. NMC RPNE -  Review of Pre-Reg Nurse Education
Presentation and discussion by Garth Long. NMC Education Advisor and Cardiff University secondee to NMC as Workstream Leader – competency development: Nicola Rowlands

Both were thanked for responding to our invitation to attend the meeting.
The following structures and processes were confirmed:

Stakeholder engagement: 

This will be achieved through the use of a new NMC portal provide both an open forum and members discussion forum. Later confirmed as: www.engagespace.co.uk/engage/nmc. Garth reported that the NMC will also be reaching out to specific service user groups.

Advisory Group:

Membership: Top level representation from RCN, HEI’s, Governmental departments (eg DH, WAG etc).

Generic Working Group: 

This group will be convened prior to the Field Specific Working Groups. 120 expressions of interest had been received. To ensure representation across all fields, countries of the UK, HEI’s and practice membership will be increased (from 12) to 20. First meeting to consider Generic Competency Structure - 24th March 2009. Several MHNA members confirmed they had applied. It was confirmed that there would be 2 (at least) reps from MH on this group. Membership to be confirmed mid March 2009.

Reference Group:

A larger group consisting of applicants not selected for the above. They will have on line password access to the NMC RPNE members discussion forum.

Field Specific Working Groups (Adult, MH, Child, Learning Disability):

There would be a second call from the NMC in April for membership.

Work stream Timeframe:

Jan – March 2010 – Full consultation of proposed new Framework and Standards for Pre-Registration Nursing

March – Sept 2010 – Re shaping based on feedback

Autumn 2010 – New Standards published

Autumn 2011 - 1st new programmes available. Staggered introduction across UK.

Date for last programme entry for diploma will be linked to new system for bursaries
Key issues discussed/re-emphasised were the following as outlined in MHNA(UK) letter (for copy of letter see website http://mhnauk.swan.ac.uk) sent to Garth Long ahead of the meeting
· Welcome decision to retain branches

· NMC framework needs to fit with HEI regulations

· Evaluative evidence needs to be the basis for changes

· NMC should avoid over regulation of details – focus on a framework

· Learning in CFP (if continues) needs to be clearly contextualised to branches/field of practice
· Shared/interprofessional learning acknowledged as important but shared learning for MHNs may be more appropriate with broader/different range of professionals as well as with nurses from other branches.
· Need to allow elements of interprofessional mentorship 

· Need to enhance the quality of placements - ? consider less but higher quality placements

· Current terminology – ‘theory & practice’ to define different types of learning is unhelpful - campus based and practice based would be preferable

· General preference for a ‘common core’ rather than a CFP but that common core should be no more than 1/3rd of programme.  

· MH proficiencies should be a core component of the common core for all nurses and enhance elements of MH in other branches – possibly with options for MH placements. Could consider use of Ten Essential Shared Capabilities for MH
· Need to allow key elements of content to also be driven by local need as well as nationally – need to bear in mind different needs/policies in each of four UK countries.
· Needs to be cognisant of other existing frameworks – ref: CNO MH guidance; Scottish Framework for MHN etc

· Reduction in hours requirement and more of an emphasis on competencies 

· Avoid introduction of further NMC defined progression points
· Statutory period of preceptorship welcomed but specific requirements and link to registration etc need clarifying + need to link closely to Clinical Supervision during this period.
(iv) Hosts and venues for future meetings:
Offers to host were gratefully received from the following. Dates confirmed after meeting:
	Friday 20th November 2009 
	University of Ulster. Jordanstown Campus.


	Thursday 25th March 2010


	University Central Lancashire

	Thurs 17th or Fri 18th June 2010 to be confirmed
	City University. London

	Oct/Nov 2010

Date to be arranged
	Wolverhampton
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